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Freeway Lace Guild Newsletter
The Freeway Lace Guild  

 
Charter Chapter of  

International Old Lacers, Inc.  
 

The guildõs purpose: Promote interest in fine old laces and to 
preserve them for posterity;  study the history of lace;  learn the 

names of laces; make laces; and hold lace exhibits.  

 
Meetings are held from 9:30am to 3pm  on the third 

Saturday of the month  at:  

Pasadena Christian Church  
789 N. Altadena Drive Å Pasadena, CA 91107 

 
There are two exceptions: Annual FLG Lace Day replaces 
the November meeting and the December meeting is held 

on the first Saturday of December.  
 

 President :  Julia Brock 

 Membership  VP:  Joanne Andre 

 Program VP:  Maria Provencher 

 Secretary:  Lynn Oliver 

 Treasurer:  Alan Brown 

 Historian:   DõAnn Barton 

 Refreshment Coord :   DõAnn Barton 

 Demonstrations :   Bill McConnell 

 Demo Hour Queen :  Rita Taylor  

 Lace Day Co-Chairs:  Julia Brock 

  Joanne Andre 

 Newsletter :    DõAnn Barton 

 Librarian :  Vibs Clausen 

 Website :  Rayne & Lance Wilcox 

 

 
Please submit newsletter information:  

Phone: 818.891.1526 or dannbarton@gmail.com by the 
4th  Saturday of the month.   

For more lace information, see our website at  

FreewayLaceGuild.org and our IOLI website at 
InternationalOldLacers.org  

 

 

Torchon Candle Holder  

Bobbin Lace for the UFO candleholder with 
Julia  Brock.  

 

Torchon lace  candleholder  

  

Nancy  
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What a great time everyone had visiting at the last 
meeting!  It was fun to see all the new projects and how 
far some people had gotten on their ongoing projects.  

Lace Day on Nov. 5th is rapidly approaching.  Please give 
some thought on how you can help.  We need teachers, 
people to help at the registration table, people to 
organize and run the raffle, goodie bag donations and 
packers, set-up and take down helpers and lots of cookie 
makers.  If everyone helps a little, it will be fun for 
everyone.  Thanks. 

I hope to see some of you at the Hedgehog lace-in.  

Keep cool,   

Julia  t 

Meeting Minutes:  

The August 20, 2011, meeting of the Freeway Lace Guild 
was called to order by President Julia Brock at 10:38a.  
Two corrections were made to the minutes; Julia read a 
list of òCarmageddonó songs and Sylvia Fellows will teach 
the Idrija mouse in October .  The minutes were appr oved 
as corrected.  

Guests were Christine Walters, fashion design instructor, 
Priscillaõs witty daughter Vicky and member Cheryl 
Calloway, joining us at a meeting for the first time.  

Officer Reports:  

Treasurer:  Alan reported that the Spring Retreat and 
Summer classes earned $17,076, while costing $19,769.14 
for a loss of $2,693.14.  Balance is $13,000.  Everything is 
paid.  He also distributed a cost breakdown analysis of 
the Retreat and newsletter and officer costs for 2011.  
Thank you Alan! 

Librarian:   Vibs has returned from a wonderful trip to 
Norway and Denmark.  The òLace Expressó magazines 
from Kathie Schultzõs estate have been accessioned and 
are available to be checked out.  
 

The Library will not be available for lacers to check out 
books for the September meeting, but you will be able to 
turn in the books you have borrowed. 

Program:   Maria noted the following programs have been 
scheduled:  September 17-candleholder UFO taught by 

Julia Brock; October 15-Idrija mouse, instruction by 
Sylvia Fellows; November 5-27th annual Lace Day; 
December 3-Holiday Bash.  Priscilla was persuaded to 
lead us through tatting with wire at a later date.  

Volunteer Hours:   Rita announced that we placed second 
to the IOLI host chapter by a mere ½ hour L ! 
Remember, everyone has a volunteer hour form to record 
when, where, how long and what kind of lace was 
demonstrated.  This form is tallied yearly by IOLI.  

Thanks to everyone who took the time to demonstrate 
lace making and promote the Freeway Lace Guild during 
the past year.  Current form will be due in May 2012.  

27 th  Annual Lace Day, Saturday, November 5: 
Chairperson Julia announced that it is time for volunteer 
sign-ups.  The list was passed around.  Do a job youõve 
done in the past or choose something new.  Some options 
are:  

Æ Registration - receive forms or work the table   

Æ Raffle - collect goodies, prepare baskets or sell 

tickets  

Æ Consignment Table  

Æ Mini Classes (Vibs has offered to do bobbin lace)  

Æ Lunches - arrange for sandwiches and sodas or 

help distribute them  

Æ Snacks - everyone please make a dozen cookies, 
brownies, etc . needed for lunches and sales.  

Æ Clean up - õnuff said 

In place of a lace display, participants are asked to bring 
a lace butterfly to be donated to the Holocaust Museum.  
They represent the children lost.  The project may be 
viewed online for those with co mputer access. 

Flyer/Registration should be ready next month.  

Old Business: 

The Hedgehog Lace-in in September still has space 
available in all classes except Louise Colganõs. 

Announcements:  The Lace Museum in Sunnyvale is 
offering a class in Greek Finger Lace with Marji Suhm.  
Perhaps she is available to do another one for FLG.  

Betty donated copies of IOLI òBulletins.ó   
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Christine Walters has a radio program @Ashford.com, 1p 
Thursday, Studio B. Previous shows are archived. 

Demonstrations:  Saturday, August 27 at the Antelope 
Valley Fair and Alfalfa Festival in Lancaster  

Saturday, November 12, Chaffe-Garcia House in 
Etiwanda. 

Show and Tell:   Julia - Attempt at Ipswich lace, 
Schneeberger beaded bracelet, knitted family dolls for 
her recently married niece.  

Betty  - Schneeberger owl from Lia Baumeister -Jonker, 
visited the Lace House in Ipswich 

Rita - IOLI goodies were note cards, tape measure from 
FLG, divider pin, bags, tools, bookmark, crossword 
puzzle, pin cushion.  She enjoyed the tour to Dunbarton 
House. 

Susan - Kumihimo cording, Greek Finger Lace 

Loretta  - 2 crocheted doilies  

Adrienne -working on her lovely heart edging  

Abigail  - lace umbrella from IOLI, centerpieces including 
one with lace paper around a battery candle, Cantu lace, 
patterns  

Priscilla - wire tatted heart, tatted chains  

Alan - Schneeberger lady, Schneeberger bell from Lia 
Baumeister-Jonker, filet mat with initials for his wife  

Lynn - Bucks bookmark from Alex Stillwellõs class 

Lucie - sweater pieces 

Cindy - fine Torchon edging from Alex Stillwell  

Cheryl - bookworm 

Judy - tatting for grandmaõs flower garden quilt, kit for 
bobbin lace 

Maria - ribbon & rolling techniques from Ulrike Volker, 
new Earring Booklet & other jewelry also from Ulrike, 
IOLI goodies-½ stitch flower on hat, raffle item s for 
Hedgehog Lace-in.  

Membership:  Joanne announced one new member, Ann 
Mitchell Scott.  DõAnn Barton has a new phone number, 
818.436-5268. 

The meeting was adjourned at 11:45a.  

Submitted,  

Lynn L. Oliver 

 Show ôN Tell Pictures:  

 

 

Judy ð tatting for grandmaõs flower garden quilt 

 

Alan B. Schneeberger angel and bell; crocheted filet 
mat with wifeõs initial 
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Adrienneõs lovely Torchon lace  edging 

 

Cindy ð Torchon edging from Alexõs class 

 

Convention gift bag  

 

Convention goodies  by Rita  

 

Bette ð Schneeberger owl  
 

 

Abby - Cantu lace  
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Cheryl ð Torchon bookworm   

 

Susan - Kumihimo cording  

 

Susan ð Greek Finger Lace  

 

Priscilla - wire tatted heart and flower  

 

Julia - wedding dolls (Julia and hubby on left)  

 

Loretta ð crocheted d oily  


